ERCOT SYSTEM PROTECTION WORKING GROUP REPORT TO ROS 
March 12, 2009 
The ERCOT System Protection Working Group met in Austin, TX on February 19th and 20th.  Twelve (12) representatives of Eight (8) member companies attended the meeting.  Additionally, ERCOT had three (3) staff members there as well.  Items significant to the ROS are as follows:
Short Circuit Data Cases:  The case building of the “current year” short circuit cases is proceeding on schedule and should be finalized by March 15th.  Pass 0 of the future year cases is due to ERCOT on April 15th.  Members approved finalizing the cases on June10th, per a request from ERCOT based on turn-around of case building. 

Reviewing SPWG Procedures and Operating Guides for NERC Compliance:  There was confusion over what needed to be reviewed.  The group did agree to remove language in the SPWG Procedures that required reviewing the DAWG report annually.  The DAWG report no longer contains useful information and isn’t being produced annually.  However, it was not clear which standards the group needed to review to determine if the ERCOT guides and SPWG procedures were meeting the NERC requirements.  This function was previously handled by Mark Henry, who is now part of the TRE.  Doug Evans agreed to get with Chuck Manning, the new Chief Compliance Officer at ERCOT, to let the SPWG group know which standards needed to be reviewed by the group for compliance.
Relay Misoperations OGRR:  This OGRR was briefly discussed.  It appears that the OGRR has been tabled by the OWG.  It was unclear as to why.  Shirley Mathew will try to represent the SPWG at the next OWG meeting on March 18th to discuss this OGRR.

OGRR to address Market Notice M-A031408-01:  This writing of this OGRR is pending an update from Bill Blevins of ERCOT Operations.  After discussing the groups concern of the Market Notice, Bill agreed that there appeared to be some issues with the notice and wanted to get more information on the background of the Market Notice.

Relay Misoperation and Performance Data:  These reports are due by June 1 for data collected over the past reporting period.
Exchange of Information:  System maps and single-line diagrams were exchanged between members, primarily through transfer of electronic files via email or compact disc.  CenterPoint and CPS Energy did not distribute maps, citing critical infrastructure security policy.
Next Meeting: The next scheduled Working Group meeting will be held in Corpus Christi, TX on July 23rd and 24th of 2009.
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